
      

 
Minutes of the Foreign Exchange Committee Meeting 
Meeting, November 9, 2017 
Host: Morgan Stanley        
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Benjamin Snodgrass updated the FXC on developments related to Annex A to the 1998 FX and 
Currency Option Definitions, historically published jointly by the FXC, the International Swaps and 
Derivatives Association, Inc. (ISDA), and the Emerging Market Traders Association (EMTA). He 
reminded members that the FXC determined at a meeting in 2016 that it would cease being a joint 
publisher for future versions of the Annex and noted that the 2016 action did not reflect a view as 
to the reliability of the Annex.  Benjamin Snodgrass informed the Committee that ISDA and EMTA 
expected to jointly publish an amended and restated version of Annex A shortly. 
 
 

1. Update on the Global Foreign Exchange Committee  
 
Troy Rohrbaugh noted that the next Global Foreign Exchange Committee (GFXC) meeting is 
scheduled on November 14 in London and that the GFXC will discuss the Request for Feedback on 
Last Look practices, the GFXC survey on the FX Global Code and topics related to GFXC governance.  
 

2. GFXC Request for Feedback on Last Look  
 
The FXC discussed proposed updates to Principle 17 of the FX Global Code that were based on the 
responses to the Request for Feedback on Last Look practices in the Foreign Exchange Market. 
Members discussed views to be provided to the Global Foreign Exchange Committee on its 
proposed updates to Principle 17, as well as related future work that the Global Foreign Exchange 
Committee might undertake.  
  
On December 5, 2017, the FXC held a conference call to discuss the next round of proposed changes 
to the Principle 17 language around trading activity in the last look window. The FXC developed 
comments on the GFXC’s revised proposed language.  
 

3. Market Discussion  
 
Private sector market participants discussed expectations for the implementation of MiFID II in 
2018 and any potential impact on FX market functioning and liquidity conditions. Such members 
also expressed views on the outlook for fiscal policies in the U.S., including any changes to tax 
policies and the potential impact of those changes on financial markets. The outlook for monetary 
policy in the U.S. and developments in emerging market economies were also discussed.  
 

4. Other Business 

The next FXC meeting is scheduled for February 13 at 4:00 PM and will be hosted by the Federal 
Reserve Bank of New York.  

 
 
 

 

https://www.newyorkfed.org/medialibrary/microsites/fxc/files/meetingagenda/Apr-20-summary.pdf
https://www.globalfxc.org/events/170524_minutes.pdf

